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Sir,
I read with interest the article published in the journal

by Levy and colleagues w2x and agree that oral miso-
prostol in a dose of 50 mg appears to be an effective and
safe drug for active management in women with pre-
mature rupture of membranes (PROM). However, certain
issues need clarification.

Misoprostol is an inducing agent and not a ripening
agent. Dinoprostone gel, or any other ripening agent, can
be used in unfavorable cervix before induction of labor
with misoprostol. In the author’s study, a ripening agent
was not used before the induction of labor.

Prophylactic antibiotics were started 18 h after rupture
of membranes or if maternal temperature was )388C.
Growing evidence also suggests that ascending, usually
subclinical, infection and/or inflammation plays an inte-
gral part in this PROM w1x. Bacterial infection may weak-
en the fetal membranes leading to rupture, and
colonization after rupture can cause chorioamnionitis,
deciduitis, or fetal infection. Antibiotic therapy would be

expected to reduce infectious complications of PROM.
Unfortunately, PROM for )24 h is associated with
increased incidence of chorioamnionitis and neonatal
infection w3x. I suggest prophylactic antibiotics to be
started as soon as possible in women with PROM. Also,
total leukocyte count should be taken into consideration
in the management of PROM.

The authors compared the efficacy of misoprostol with
placebo (lactose) capsules. Misoprostol is definitely
going to show better efficacy compared to lactose. Ide-
ally it should have been compared with traditionally used
oxytocin.
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